The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County 
Board of Library Trustees Meeting
Minutes from March 20, 2017
Accident Branch~5:00 P.M.

Board members present were Karl Schwalm, Cosette Harman, Rosie Cupler, Wanda Guard, Tina Buckel and Wendy Sharpless. Staff members present were Ann Leighton and Georgie Dawson. 
Karl called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.
Minutes from previous meeting were reviewed by the group.  Rosie motioned to accept the minutes and Wendy seconded. The motion carried unanimously. 

The Financial Statement was reviewed by the group.  Wendy motioned to approve the statements and Tina seconded.  All were in favor.

The Director’s Report was received and discussed by the group. 

· Ann briefly discussed the Salary Survey with the Trustees. She explained that WMRL had the Salary Study done covering the Library Systems under them. The Survey was completed by Frank & Associates, Inc. by their contract deadline of March 7, 2017. The final report and recommendations were presented on March 8th; Frank & Associates, Inc. agreed to meet with the Library’s new Director Thomas Vose once he has arrived. The Study compared salaries to comparable positions in each county and to other large employers, such as Sheetz and Wal-Mart, in each Library System’s county. For Ruth Enlow Library, the final results of the Study showed a -23.4% overall difference in the salaries that were compared.
Items of Old Business were discussed.

· Georgie updated the group on the progress of purchasing and installing the new phone system. She also discussed the issue of possibly keeping the Verizon FAX lines temporarily. These could also be used for emergency backup lines. The group discussed the need for the Verizon lines and other options for emergencies. Karl stated that the group will readdress the discussion in 3 or 4 months. 
· Ann informed the Trustees on the current status of the Grantsville Branch electrical repairs. She said Rush Services are to give us an estimate for delayed surge protectors and lightning arrestors to place on the electrical panels. Rush Services has also recommended switching the lighting from fluorescent to LED. They will give us an estimate to change the fixtures at the Oakland, Grantsville and Accident Libraries. The group continued the discussion of the brief power outages taking place at the Grantsville Branch. The Trustees asked her to contact other businesses in the Town to see if they are experiencing the same problems with outages.
· Ann told the Board that contractors have been contacted to get quotes to replace the 2 rooftop A/C units at the Oakland Library. She said R.C. Lapp will be coming to the Library on March 23rd to look at the job and give a quote. Rush Services and Beitzel Corporation were also contacted. We are waiting to hear from them to schedule a visit.
Items of New Business were discussed.

· The group briefly discussed the limits of borrowing various materials from the Library. Karl suggested that a committee be formed to evaluate what other Library Systems comparable in size allow and to write a draft procedure/policy for the Board to review. He asked Ann to form the committee with herself, one Trustee and one staff person. Karl also recommended that Ann contact Elizabeth Hulett for advice and suggestions.
· Karl requested a list of topics that were in need of addressing with the Library. He would like to have the list ready before Thomas arrives on May 1st.  Karl will send an email to the group with his request.
· There was discussion about having magnetic signs made with the Library logo to be used on the Library vans. Wendy motioned to have Georgie get 2 quotes for magnetic signs displaying the Library logo. Cosette seconded the motion. The motion carried. 
· The next Trustee meeting will be on April 17, 2017 at 5:00PM. The meeting will be held at the Oakland Library.

Karl closed the public meeting and the group went into Closed Session at 5:57. 
Karl adjourned the meeting at 7:25PM.

